(Sample Proposal for Council Travel Expenses to 2008 NLC)

2008 National BSA Leadership Conference
Executive Summary

Thirty years ago, in August 1968, the Boy Scouts of America national organization met at the foothills of the Rocky Mountains in Ft. Collins, Colorado to unite all BSA professional staff members in an historic National Leadership Conference. Three decades later, in August 1998, beyond the Smoky Mountains in the land of country music -- Nashville, Tennessee -- the Boy Scouts of America again united all BSA professional staff for three days at its National Leadership Conference at the Opryland Convention Center. Too launch the BSA into the 21st century another conference is planned in 2008 – Nashville, Tennessee.

The Boy Scouts of America is a large national organization, with thousands of professional staff serving more than 50 states and territories through 305 local councils. Some of these councils are located in major metropolitan areas (like ours) with many community resources; many, however, are in smaller communities (like ours) that cannot provide the same level of support for their Scouting program.

It is vital for us to provide a consistent, high quality training experience for all professional BSA staff. Only by continuing to train and educate our professionals can we insure a high level of quality service to more than 1 million adult volunteer leaders and deliver the Scouting programs to more than 4 million youth members annually. It is one of the reasons why this national gathering is so important to the BSA. 

As part of the conference, several hundred BSA professionals who have achieved success in their field and exhibited innovative ideas and leadership were selected to share their challenges and solution. We will have many different stages offering continuing, overlapping presentations by both these BSA professionals and nationally renowned experts and guest speakers. These presentations, along with the many other activities and networking opportunities, will be of tremendous value to all staff who we can afford to send.

We will need your generous support to make it possible for ( ___ number) of BSA professionals from the ____________ Council area to attend and participate in this historic national event. The Opryland Hotel, hosting the event, is graciously providing significantly reduced room rates in support of this National BSA Leadership Conference. However, this only covers part of the expenses we will incur for those attending.

Our expenses for the National BSA Leadership Conference are not budgeted items in our annual operating budget. They are “once-in-a-career” expenses, and we know it will be money well spent. However, we estimate it will cost our council ($ amount) for registration fees, housing, meals and transportation costs for the (____ number) of professionals we are sending.

We would like (name of the donor or business) to consider a gift of ($ amount) to support our council’s participation in this historic and important training opportunity August 3-5, 2008 in Nashville, Tennessee. Please let us know if you need further details about the event.

Thank you for helping make our National BSA Leadership Conference experience a reality.
